

Our reference: Contact: Electronic correspondence to: DOC15/369917-02 EF13/3212 Natasha Ryan 02 49086833 <u>Hunter.region@epa.nsw.gov.au</u>

Department of Planning and Environment GPO BOX 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Hamish.aiken@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Aiken

Chain Valley Colliery Modification 2 SSD-5465 Response to Submissions

I refer to your email dated 18 September 2015 with respect to the Response to Submissions for Chain Valley Colliery Modification 2 SSD-5465 and the document titled "Chain Valley Colliery Modification 2 Response to Submissions SSD-5465 prepared for Lakcoal Pty Limited" September 2015 by EMG Mitchell McLennan ("RTS").

The Environment Protection Authority ("EPA") has no further comments in relation to the RTS.

2 4 SEP 2015

If you wish to discuss this matter further please contact Natasha Ryan on 02 49806833.

Yours sincerely

MARK HARTWELL

Head Regional Operations Unit - Hunter

Environment Protection Authority